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Welcome to our April 2024 

NEWSLETTER 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2024 – PHILIP COHEN 
 
Welcome to the April 2024 ANZROC(NSW) Newsletter, thanks to the efforts of our Secretary Graeme Bool 
and IT Officer / Editor Craig Smith, both who have put many hours of their time into collating all the 
information provided by members and also the regular items each month. 
 
It was pleasing to see such a good turn up of 47 members for our April lunch. All the feedback received 
from those attending was positive with nice food and the interaction with old friends from the past. It also 
included two new members attending for the first time. Welcome to Jenny Crouch and Ivan Radovnikovic, 
with the latter providing us with a brief history of his time in the Bank. 
 
The development of our new website is progressing nicely. On the 11th April 2024, six members of the 
Committee attended a presentation and training session by three of the Bank’s IT specialists from HQ in 
Melbourne held at the Bank’s 242 Pitt St., Sydney Office. The training lasted over 2.5 hours and I believe 
all of us were impressed with the input and the many hours involved in the website’s development. It is 
hopeful that the website will be live within the next month. Members will be advised further in due course. 
Many thanks, also goes to Craig Smith for the many hours of his time taken liaising with the Banks IT 
specialists at HQ Melbourne. 
 
Thanks also goes to Committee Member Tony Schembri who is preparing a list of possible future social 
functions. Details to be provided in future newsletters. 
Hopefully, we will see you at the June 2024 lunch. Look for the information in future newsletters. 
 
Cheers 
 
Philip 
       
 

 

mailto:Graemebool@outlook.com


CASTLEREAGH BOUTIQUE HOTEL LUNCHEON 
 

ANZROC(NSW) 2024 LUNCHEON April 15th  

THE CASTLEREAGH BOUTIQUE HOTEL SYDNEY. 

WELCOME BY PRESIDENT PHIL. 
President Phil gave a big welcome to 47 members to the luncheon and then asked members to 
stand for the royal toast to the King & people of Australia. 
President then made special welcome to members who we have not seen for a while, Brian 
Thompson, and his wife Dell. 
He also welcomed two new Club members, Jenny Crouch, and Ivan Radenkovic, who attended 
their first Bi-Monthly Luncheon. 
Big welcome to all.  
 
Apologies. 
Angelo Briganti, Jamie Roberts, Ray Brennan, Col Bartrim and John Turnbull. 
 
Bereavements since last luncheon in February. 
Sadly, the following Honorary member and ANZ retired officer have passed away since our last 
luncheon in February 2024. 

• Honorary member Bill Bricknell 

• Retired ANZ Officer Roger Fenton. 

One minute’s silence in memory of these retired ANZ officers was observed. 

Birthdays. 

• January, February, March, and April birthdays 

To all members who celebrated a birthday in January, February, March, and April 
big happy birthday from all members. 
Amazingly we had 22 members in attendance at the luncheon, who celebrated a birthday. 
during these four months. 
January. 
Glen Fitzpatrick, Brian Thompson, Craig Smith. 
Hons. 
Noel Bottrell, Geoff Brown, Barry Gibson.  
February. 
Terry Auld, Graeme Bool, Ken Byatt, Pam Griffiths, David Luschwitz, Peter Marotta. 
Hons.  
Rino Mariani, John Mitchell, John Tier, Alastair (Al) Turnbull. 
March. 
Hon. 
Jan Douglas.  
April. 
Bill Patrick, Doug Richardson 
Hons. 
Alastair Johnston, Ron Welsh (OAM) 
 
Financial Report. 

Treasurer Keith presented a brief overview of club financials for year to date.  
 
Further Business. 

Boutique Bi-Monthly luncheons. 

President Phil then then informed members present that our next 2024 bi-monthly luncheon at 

Castlereagh Boutique Hotel will be held: - 

• on Monday 17 June. 

notice & booking details will be in NL’s April & May. 

 



 

Newcastle luncheon Thursday 16 may Cardiff RSL club. 

President mentioned the upcoming Newcastle luncheon with full details & bookings in April NL. 

  

General Business. 

 

NEW ANZROC NSW WEBSITE 

Club IT Officer Craig Smith provided members present with an update on the status of development 

and progress of the Club’s new web site. 

 

Craig informed members that we are now close to launching our website following a presentation.  

by IT staff from HQ in Melbourne, which was held on Thursday 11 April in ANZ Tower Sydney. 

 

Exciting times and Craig said we will keep members fully informed in coming week/months.      

President Phil then asked if any member present wished to raise an item. 

Lucky Door Prizes. 

 

President Phil then invited Hon member Col Jefferies to come forward and draw the winners of the 

five lucky door prizes. 

 

Congratulations to the winners. 

1.50pm close of meeting & luncheon. 

 
Our Photographer took a range of photos on the day and a full set is up on the web site for viewing by  
members, 
 
A few are below. 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 



   

   

   



BEREAVEMENTS 

HONORARY MEMBER AUB WALKER. 
Welfare Officer Terry advised that when he attempted to contact Aub for his 92 birthday, he was informed 
by the Aged Care Facility where he resided in Taren Point, that Aub Walker had sadly passed away on 
12/4/2024 and we not advised by his family at the time. 
 
Aub, was an old Scottie and had a long history in the Premises Department.  
 
Sincere condolences to Aub’s family at this sad time. 
 
RIP Aub. 

 
 
NEW MEMBERS 
 
Rodney Green. 
Rod recently retired after a 38-year career in ANZ mainly in the Newcastle area. 
Big welcome to Rod to ANZROC (NSW). 
 
David Burness.  
David is the husband of our existing member Ann and had a 16-year career in ANZ from 1962 to 1978. 
David, a big welcome to ANZROC (NSW) and hope you will be able to attend a Club function sometime. 

 
A BIT OF HUMOUR TO BREAKUP THE NEWS 
 

The General and The Captain  
A General and a Captain walking down the street passed a number of soldiers, and each time one of them 
saluted the officers, the Captain saluted back and said, “The same to you.” 
 
“Why do you always say that?” the General asked the Captain. 
 
“I used to be a Private, too,” said the Captain, “and I know just what they are thinking.” 
 
The Victim 
“Are you wounded, mate?” 
 
Victim: “D’yer think I’m doing this fer fun?” 
 
Camouflage Training 
The Sergeant Major growled at the young soldier: "Why weren't you at camouflage training this morning?" 
 
"I was there, sir," answered the soldier. 
 
"I didn't see you," returned the Sergeant Major. 
 
Lost Rifle 
When I was in the British Army, I lost my 303 rifle. I said to my Sargent Major, "Sarge I have lost my rifle!" 
Sarge said, "That will cost you 3,000-00 pounds son!" I then said, "What if I lose an armed personnel 
carrier?" Sarge said, "That will cost you 1.5 million pounds!" I then said, "What if I lose a Chieftain Tank?" 
The sarge replied, "That will cost you 4 million pounds son!" I then said, "No wonder Captains go down 
with their ships!!" 
 



                         
           
      

MAY 2024 BIRTHDAYS 
 

TO ALL MEMBERS WHO ARE CELEBRATING A BIRTHDAY IN MAY 2024. 
 
BEST WISHES FOR A HAPPY BIRTHDAY FROM ALL CLUB MEMBERS. 

 MAY BIRTHDAYS     

       

Bruce AANENSEN 17th  Clive NEUTZE 6th 

Coral ALLEN 7th  Phil NEWSOME 15th 

Trevor AULD 11th  Jenny OSMOND 10th 

Karen CLARKE 4th  Ann PEREIRA 4th 

Tony DALTON 8th  Jim ROGERSON 17th 

Bob DYER 1st  Kerry ROSSER 30th 

Rod GALLAGHER 3rd  Lorraine SEXTON 28th 

Mick HOWARD 23rd  Maree SHANNON 8th 

Peter HULME-JONES 18th  Lorraine SKETCH 6th 

Greg LANCE 4th  Tanya (Tatyana) STEVENS-JOSEPH 15th 

Bob LE BROCQ 31st  Greg THORNE 13th 

Robyn MACDONALD 25th  Paul TOOHEY 25th 

Elizabeth MACHADO 20th  Denis WILLIAMS 7th 

Terry MAGUIRE 20th  Steve WILTON 16th 

Peter MAYBON 17th  David WRIGHT 14th 

Helen MAZAR 8th  Eric YACOEL 6th 

Phil MINETT 26th  Sebastian ZAMMIT 30th 
       
 THE HONS      
       

Frank BLINMAN 16th 
 

Mal MATTHEW 16th 

Betty BROWN 14th  Neville McKINNON 21st 

John CLARK 11th  Pixie McPAUL 23rd 

Noel COOK 20th  Morrie MILES 27th 

Peter DOUGLASS 26th  Ann MORGAN 1st 

Ron FREEMAN 4th  Joan RYAN 15th 

Betty GEMMELL 11th  Alan SINGLE 18th 

Geoff GILL 8th  Wilhelmina SMITH 18th 

Ron HARGRAVE 22nd  Terry STAPLETON 20th 

Col JEFFERIES 9th  Alasdair STEEL 17th 

John LE GRAS 8th  Evan SUMMERSON 23rd 



Jenny LENNOX 2nd  Ken WHITE 3rd 

Constantine (Con) LUCAS 4th  John WIDERBERG 25th 

  
Welcome to John Clark, Con Lucas and Ann Morgan who join the ranks of the Hons this Month . 
  
WELFARE REPORTS 
 
PHIL COHEN. 
Quick calls to some of the HONS who have birthdays in May 2024. 
 
Betty Brown 
Health not too bad. Normally plays tennis and attends Gym regularly, but due to problems with skin cancer 
treatment has had to curtail these two activities. But hopes to get back regularly when treatment 
completed. Betty was at our April lunch and confirmed she had an enjoyable time catching up on old times. 
No complaints about the food, which she indicated was most enjoyable. 
 
John Clark 
Spoke with John with whom he and I worked together in the Bills Department at the old Martin Place and 
George St, Sydney Branch. Health good. Plays bridge two days a week. Also keeps busy helping his son 
at his hobby farm at Fitzroy Falls 1-2 days per week. John only recently returned from a trip to Hong Kong, 
where he went to watch his daughter in law play in the rugby 7 tournament where the team came 3rd.  
 
Jenny Lennox 
Health good. She is a full-time carer for her husband. Attends Probus Club meetings each month plus their 
other activities. Also enjoys attending the entertainment at the Entertainment Centre at Sutherland. Also 
meets up every six weeks or so with ex bank staff from the Cronulla Branch where Jenny use to work. 
 
Con Lucas 
Unable to make contact even though I left a telephone message. Also, email undelivered. 
If any member is aware of Con’s current status can they please advise Club Secretary. 
 
Pixie Paul 
Had a short conversation with Pixie and she confirms she is “OK”. 
 
Ann Morgan 
Welcome to the HONS in May 2024. 
Spoke with Ann at the April lunch. Health must be good as she is very active with Zumba Classes two 
days a week, Art Classes one day and Exercise Classes every Tuesday. Keep it up.  
 
Joan Ryan 
Health all good. Bowls one day a week. Also swims every Sunday at the Manly Diggers Swim Club and 
recently attending a swim meet at South Port Qld. 
 
Alan Single 
No problems with health. Moved into a Retirement Village in January 2024 and just getting orientated with 
all the daily activities. Recently returned from an eight-day cruise to Tasmania and Kangaroo Island. 
 
Wilhelmina Smith 
Health all good except for a few aches and pains at this time of life. Enjoys her garden and walks regularly. 
Meets up with friends each Monday at the local club for trivia and then lunch and a chat. 
 
Evan Summerson 
Health still good. Still plays golf two days per week but uses a cart to get around as the course is a “bit 
rough”. Still drives. Has a son who helps out with jobs needed around the house. 
 
 
 



John Widerberg 
Unable to contact John after 3 attempts. The mobile number we have on record appears incorrect. John, 
please advise Graeme Bool of correct mobile number for our database. 
TERRY AULD 
 
Bob Boys  
I spoke with Bob’s wife Eileen who advised that Bob had been in Hospital for five weeks and is now in the 
Hospital section of an Aged Care Facility. 
Eileen advised that Bob has Parkinsons Disease and early-stage Dementia and is not allowed home.  
She advised that the nurses at the facility are very professional and cheerful, and he is being well cared for.  
 
Wendy Keys   
Wendy advised that she is keeping well as long as she takes her medication. Advised that she injured her 
back a few years ago and nowadays relies on her walker for her mobility.   
Wendy worked for 39 years with ANZ. A career which included working in General Banking, ANZ Travel and 
Bills Department.  
Enjoys the monthly newsletter but is sad to read that so many of her former colleagues have passed away. 
Keep well Wendy. 
 
Kevin O’Connell    
Kevin advised that he is keeping well and still plays competition golf 3 days a week. His handicap has 
decreased over recent years, but he still managed to win the Thursday competition a few days prior to us 
talking. 
He & Wife, Margaret, downsized residence 12 months ago when they moved to Moonee Beach, which I 
understand is near Coffs Harbor. All the facilities they require are close by and they are both enjoying the 
change.  
 
Digby Milne 
My initial attempt to contact Digby failed due to a connection failure. However, an email prompted a quick 
response with both a new number and also a brief email with a recent update. 
Digby thanked the club for his Birthday Card wishes and expressed what it meant to have old colleagues 
keep in contact and especially as so many of his former colleagues & friends have passed away. 
He advised that he is generally keeping well but his mobility is less now. He is still doing his scroll saw work, 
a few examples are included below, and he walks when weather allows. 
He and Marion will drive to the Hunter Valley in May for their annual wine tasting excursion but will do the 
drive over four days. 
 
He sent best wishes to all his friends in NSW.   
I telephoned Digby to confirm the new number.     
 
 

 



UPCOMING FUNCTION DATES 

 

  
 
SYDNEY 

 
OUR THIRD BI-MONTHLY LUNCHEON FOR 2024. 

WILL BE AT THE CASTLEREAGH BOUTIQUE HOTEL SYDNEY 

169 CASTLEREAGH ST (AROUND THE CNR FROM ANZ TOWER) 

MONDAY 17th JUNE 2024. 

FULL DETAILS & BOOKING REQUIREMENTS ON LAST PAGE THIS NL. 

 
A*N*Z ROC NEWCASTLE LUNCHEON 16 May 2024  
 
Members, wives, partner, visitors, and former bank contacts are invited to attend the first Newcastle 
luncheon for 2024. 
Details are: 
 
Date:   Thursday 16 May 2024 
Venue: Cardiff RSL Cnr Macquarie and Munibung Roads CARDIFF 
Time:   11.45am to 2pm 
 
Meal: 
The meal will be from the Eastern Tiger Restaurant, which will be a buffet style Asian and Australian 
inspired dishes including carvery, pasta, salads, sides, and deserts. 
Cost: 
Due to the generous financial support from ANZROC(NSW) each attendee will receive a free meal and 
drink vouchers. 
 
RSVP:  
By Monday 13 May 2024 to Geoff Boyton Phone or Message 0414 709 760 or email 
gboytonfsa@yahoo.com.au  
As always, we look forward to welcoming visitors from Sydney, the Central Coast and further afield and we 
will meet the train that arrives at Cardiff station 11.35am for transport to the club. 
 
Geoff Boyton 
On behalf of A*N*Z Retired Officers Newcastle/Hunter Valley Committee 
 
COMPLETED FUNCTIONS 
 

WAGGA WAGGA LUNCHEON 20 APRIL WAGGA RSL CLUB. 
Co-Ordinator Kevin Cameron advised that Wagga had a very successful and enjoyable 3-hour luncheon 
on Saturday 20 April at Wagga RSL Club, and members present appreciated the Subsidy payment and 
support from the Club. 
 
Kevin said they plan to have further lunches on August 10 and Dec 7. 
 
Photo taken on the day below. 

mailto:gboytonfsa@yahoo.com.au


                             
Around the table starting front left. 
Greta and Peter Watson, Jannette and Kevin Cameron, Dorothy Anderson, Helen Coleman, Gwenda 
Hardy, Keith Anderson, Chris Hardy, John Coleman, Norma and John Gray, Bob and Jackie Strempel. 
Thanks Kevin for again arranging a luncheon in Wagga for members in Wagga district and for their support 
of the function. 
Correspondence/emails & letters received from members. 
     

     
 
On Bill Bricknell 
 
Peter Willis wrote: - 
So sorry to hear about Bill. A lovely man and a great banker. 
He was a strong member of the City Commercial accounts team under Ray Brennan. Peter Willis. 

 
                      To all our Hon’s who are celebrating a birthday in May 24. 
 
RESPONSES RECEIVED FROM HON MEMBERS GENERAL OR WHO HAD BIRTHDAYS IN APRIL 
2024 AND RECEIVED BIRTHDAY CARD WISHES FROM THE CLUB. 



Peter Willis wrote: - 
Hello Graeme. 
A line to thank the Club for my birthday card. Not many received these days as they seem an old-
fashioned means of communication. At any rate it was very much appreciated. 
I was sorry to hear of Roger Fenton’s passing. I well remember on one of my rare visits from St James’s to 
Minerva House in 1991 he asked how the Private Bank was performing. I started to say how things would 
be in 12 Months. At that time, following a credit inspection, we had some pretty horrible assets on our 
books. He very simply said he was only interested in the next six months as the Bank might not be there in 
12 Months. 
Peter Willis. 
 
Stan Doyle wrote: - 
Thank you for the card for my 88th birthday.  
Have been keeping well, busy with local fauna and flora.  
We have Koalas, kangaroos, and kookaburras with an occasional echidna, so needed to plant more trees 
for food and shelter. Life is quiet and slow but rewarding.  
Regards Stan Doyle. 
 
Brian Thompson wrote: - 
Hi Graeme, 
Many thanks for the contact by Phil Cohen on my 80th birthday. I have attached a summary of my 
activities since leaving the bank together with a photo taken in 2020 when I was awarded Life Membership 
in Lions. I am living life to the fullest and never expected to turn eighty, given that I survived bowel cancer 
at 48. 
I hope to get to the April meeting now I am free of most of my obligations. 
Since retiring from the ANZ in February 2000 on health grounds, my wife Dell and I sold our Sydney home 
and bought a home in Ulladulla. The decision wasn’t easy as I had multiple health problems which 
required me to return regularly to Sydney for treatment.  
Since arriving in Ulladulla I have been a member of the Lions Club of Ulladulla Milton. Our club is very 
active in community projects.  I became heavily involved with the formation of a community foundation 
(Lions Ulladulla District Community Foundation) whose charter is to provide accommodation for the 
disabled and disadvantaged. The foundation is unique, in that its membership comprises representatives 
of other service clubs, Rotary & Apex. 
Our first project was to build a disability respite house which cost $768K, we completed the project in 2018 
within budget. The house is called “Jindelara Cottage”. The foundation has just commenced a second 
project, to build another disability facility to provide permanently accommodation for the disabled including 
those who are severely disabled. The cost of this project is $1.68 million and is already fully funded. I 
facilitated the first build but because of my deteriorating health have someone else facilitating the new 
build. We acquired land for the new project from the Shoalhaven City Council who sold us the end of a 
road which adjoined the Princes Highway but was closed off to traffic. The purchase price was $1.  
I was awarded the “Lions Clubs International Presidents Medal” in 2019, for my involvement in the 
“Jindelara” project and Life Membership in Lions Clubs International in 2020. In 2020 I was also awarded 
the “R.J. White Service Award” for 2019 by the Westpac Group Alumni in recognition for my community 
service over an extended period. Because I served 26 years with Westpac before joining ANZ, I am a 
member of that group’s retirees club in addition to ANZROC.  I noticed recently that Allan Gibson OAM is 
also a member of both groups.  
During the “Black Summer Bushfires “on the South Coast in January 2020, I was asked to administer a 
Lions recovery fund for victims of the fires between Nowra and Mogo and as far west as Braidwood. This 
entailed leading a large team of Lions who, together with myself were to visit the devastated areas and 
offer immediate relief to victims by purchasing goods with funds provided by Lions Clubs International 
Foundation and Australian Lions Foundation. In recognition of my involvement, I was awarded the Lions 
Clubs International, “Medal of Excellence “in 2021. 
In 2001, I was also recognised by the NSW Government for my service over 50 years as a Justice if the 
Peace, although Covid prevented the presentation until 2022.  
I play a little golf at the Mollymook Golf Club but spend a significant amount of time with medical 
appointments related to my Multiple Sclerosis and other ailments. The MS has severely impacted on my 
golf game; however, the exercise is mandatory for my wellbeing. I walk daily. 
Regards, Brian 



Geoff Minett wrote:- 
 
Hi Graeme 
I would like you to convey many thanks to the ROC and especially Phil Cohen for his phone call and Card 
on my 14/4 birthday. 
My history in the ANZ Bank: 
I commenced employment with ANZ at 2 Martin Place on 7/3/1960 and was sent to George and Liverpool 
Streets Training College, and then posted to Manly Branch for 4 years then to Dubbo, Wellington, 
Wollongong, Bega, Mudge, Bathurst, Orange, Muswellbrook, Wee Waa (Cotton Industry), Moree (as Agi 
Bureau) and finally to Tamworth doing insolvency with two Tamworth Solicitors and two Sydney Barristers. 
I retired from the Bank, took long service leave, and worked for Allan Nicholls and Co Chartered 
Accountants of Wagga Wagga, Dubbo, Tamworth, and Lismore for 2 1/2 years and 24 years ago retired 
with Georgia my wife to Macksville NSW, our hometown but of course knew no one. 
Why I have listed my experiences, by living 40 years in different place and being the youngest in my 
family, all I have left is one cousin (85 years) and two 2nd cousins which I have seen once. Plus an Uncle 
to 3 child of my late Brother who live in Queensland. 
Therefore, it is a great pleasure to receive the ROC each month to catch up on past work mates etc., who 
are really "my family" now. 
  
Thank you sincerely, 
Geoff Minett OAM 
 
   Club Subs 2024. 
 
A big thanks to all members who have paid their 2024 subs, and ones who responded to our recent 
request via email. 
 
For members who have still not paid it would be greatly appreciated if you could do so in next few weeks 
so committee can finalise this matter.  
 
Details are:- 
 
Bank ANZ Branch Martin Place & Pitt Sts Sydney (Previously King & George Sts) 
Account Name ANZROC(NSW) 
BSB: 012006 Account #: 008906464 
If you pay via EFT, please record your name as reference. If you pay over the counter at a branch, 
please record your telephone number. 
on your transaction as the reference, (the system will not recognise your name). 
  
A big thank you to all members for your support of Club operations. Club Committee 
  
The following deposits have been lodged to the Clubs account with no details recorded. 
  

• 6/02/24.  Deposit. Marked Deposit no details. 
  
We are unable to connect the above deposit with any member on our data base. 
  
If you did deposit approx. the above date at a branch, can you please contact Club Secretary Graeme Bool 
on his mobile no 0427-125-327 and leave message with details if mobile is unanswered. 
  
Many thanks Club Committee. 

 
Members that is the Club April 24 newsletter. 
 
Enjoy the read. 
 
Club Committee. 



  ANZ Retired Officers' Club (NSW] 

ANZROC(NSW) CLUB MEMBERS.         

                   
          CASTLEREAGH BOUTIQUE HOTEL                      CELLOS ROOM 4TH FLOOR. 
       

THE CLUB’S 3rd BI-MONTHLY LUNCHEON FOR 2024 WILL HELD AT THE CASTLEREAGH 
BOUTIQUE HOTEL SYDNEY   

          WITH DETAILS: - 
 

DATE:  MONDAY 17th JUNE 2024 
TIME   12 NOON FOR 12.30PM LUNCHEON. 

VENUE CASTLEREAGH BOUTIQUE HOTEL – 169 CASTLEREAGH STREET SYDNEY 
  AROUND THE CNR FROM ANZ TOWER. CELLOS ROOM 4TH FLOOR. 
 
ENTRY TO THE 4TH FLOOR IS ONLY PERMITTED AFTER 12 NOON SO FOR EARLY ARRIVALS THE 
BAR ON THE 2ND FLOOR WILL BE OPEN FROM 10.00AM. 
AS WAS ADVISED AT AGM & ALSO IN FEBRUARY & March NL’s A CHARGE OF $25PH WILL APPLY 
TOWARDS MEAL COST AT CLUB LUNCHEONS DUE TO THE INCREASED COST ADVISED BY THE 
VENUE. BEVERAGES FOR MEMBERS OWN ACCOUNT. 
 

BOOKINGS & PRE PAYMENT $25PH  
  

CLUB MEMBERS YOU MUST PRE BOOK AND PAY IN ADVANCE. 
➢ BOOKINGS FOR THIS LUNCHEON BOOKINGS ARE TO BE MADE VIA: - 

WELFARE OFFICER    CLUB SECRETARY 
TERRY AULD     GRAEME BOOL. 
EMAIL: tauld60@gmail.com   EMAIL: graemebool@outlook.com 
MOBILE: 0402-111-323   MOBILE: 0427-125-327 
 
IF YOU RING ON MOBILES & IT IS UNANSWERED, PLEASE LEAVE MESSAGE.  
CUT OFF DATE FOR BOOKINGS IS 12 JUNE AS WE NEED TO INFORM    
BOUTIQUE OF FINAL NO’S BY THAT DATE. 
 

                 PREPAYMENT $25PH TOWARDS MEAL COSTS. 
WE ENCOURAGE MEMBERS TO PRE-PAY IN ADVANCE WHEN BOOKING AS ABOVE 
BY DIRECT CREDITING CLUB’S BANK ACCOUNT AS FOLLOWS: - 
 
IF YOU DO NOT HAVE INTERNET BANKING & NEED TO PAY AT THE DOOR ON THE DAY IT  
WOULD GREATLY ASSIST IF YOU COULD PAY WITH A SMALL NOTES. AS WE DO 
NOT HAVE A FLOAT MANY THANKS. 
 

BANK: -  ANZ. 
BSB   012-006  
ACCOUNT NO 0089-06464 
 
IN EFT REMITTANCE PLEASE ADD YOUR NAME & MESSAGE AS LUNCHEON 17 JUNE.  
WE LOOK FORWARD TO A BIG ATTENDANCE AT OUR JUNE BI-MONTHLY LUNCHEON 
& SEEING THOSE WHO CAN ATTEND ON 17TH JUNE. 2024. 
MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE WHO HAVE A BIRTHDAY IN MAY AND JUNE 2024 
YOUR MEAL COST WILL BE COVERED BY THE CLUB. 

mailto:tauld60@gmail.com
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